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Phantom
Indications

“What improvements have been or
can be made to reduce the phantom
wmdication on flashing-light type high-
way crossing signals?”

Relatively Unimportant with
Flashing-Light Signals
0. S. Field

Engineering Department, General Rail-
way Signal Company, Rochester, N.Y.

It is our belief that the objections
to phantom indications from this
type of signal are not of great mo-
ment. The normal alternately-flash-
ing indication is inherently distinc-
tive from the two stationary lights
caused by reflection and from the
single fixed light displayed when the
signal is operative with the flashing
relay not working. From the writer’s
limited observation, practically
every motorist is fully aware of
these differences.

It would seem of much greater
importance to educate the public to
the meaning of the bright alter-
nately flashing lights, than to spend
effort on trying to reduce a weak
stationary phantom.

We recognize that a small per-
centage of signals are so located
that phantom from the sun occurs
during the early morning or late
afternoon on clear days. In such
instances almost complete elimina-
tion of phantom may be secured by
the use of doublet lenses in place of
the more efficient roundel and re-
flector.
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On the Southern Pacific a small marker
lamp on top of each dwarf signal assists
in preventing accidents to trainmen



